
                               Information related to Iraqi patients 

 

Ministry of health & family welfare has informed that a complaint has been made 

by the embassy of Iraq with the Ministry of External Affairs alleging death of an 

Iraqi national due to alleged professional negligence /incompetence of a Doctor in 

a Hospital in New Delhi. Embassy of Iraq has requested to circulate to all Indian 

Hospitals in New Delhi and the NCR, informing them not to admit any Iraqi patient 

for surgical operation without prior knowledge and written approval of the 

Embassy of Iraq in New Delhi. (Ministry of Tourism Reference letter No.  7-

1(4)/2016 –NT)   


